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Well we have started off the season with a win, a good performance from all teams, but we 

could have had more points on the board but again we missed those vital doubles. 

 

Starting off the weekend, the Ladies B produced a draw, with wins from Carole Holroyd 3 – 

2 (16.72), Jackie Walford 3 – 1 (16.06) and the Lady of the Match Priscilla Cummings 3 – 2 

(18.24), Danielle Lovett narrowly defeated by a 3 – 2 lost (12.16), Chris Ruffell 3- 1 (15.23) 

and Amy Smith 3 – 0 (15.16). 

 

The Men’s B put in a terrific performance, winning 8- 4, our winning players John Gray 3 – 

2 (23.32), debut game for Luke Woodland showing why he has been picked winning 3 – 1 

(27.03), old timer Bill Foot 3 – 1 (24.25), Dan Woodcraft 3 – 1 (18.20),  Andy McNeil-

Aitken 3 – 1 (24.25), Lee Drinkwater 3 – 1 (21.71) and Terry Stubbs 3 – 1 (22.64) with the 

|Man of the match award going to reselected Richard Stride 3 – 0 (27.83), our losing men 

were Steve Greene 3 – 1 (23.41), Roy Barton 3 – 1 (18.92), Steve Shadwell 3 – 2 (21.53) 

and Paul Croucher 3 – 2 (21.30). 

 

Overnight we lead 11 – 7, the Ladies A also produced a draw, with us going 3 – 0 down, 

with loses from Debbie Shadwell 3 – 0 (17.87), Kate Denton 3 -2 (17.35) and Debbie 

Connors 3 – 0 (14.28), then Jo Rolls started the come back with a Lady of the Match 3 – 2 

(17.99), followed by Ally Judge 3 – 0 (17.89) and Hayley Croucher 3 – 2 (15.19). 

 

At the start of the Men’s A we lead 14 – 10, we lost the first 2 matches, John n Hall 4 – 3 

(24.47) and Luke Humphries  4 – 3 ( 21.84), then John Jamieson  put as back to winning 

ways 4 – 2 (19.40), but this was not to last as Kevin Morley lost 4 – 3 (30.00), Paul Hogan 

produced a Man of the Match  performance 4 – 0 (31.31), followed by Gary Jones winning  

4 – 1 (24.15), Simon Purvey lost 4 – 3 (22.08), Joe Lacey secured the drew for the weekend 

with a win 4 – 0 (30.36) and Mr Berkshire Paul Snowsill made sure of the win with an  4 – 2 

(28.22), we lost the next match, Paul Roe 4 – 3 (24.49) but putting another point on the 

board was Steve Rose 4 – 1 (27.92) the last match of the weekend went to Wiltshire with 

Lee Hussey losing 4 – 3 (24.18). 

 

The new format in the Men’s A will be a deciding factor in the all matches to come this 

season, but all in all a brilliant team performance, which we can build on and I am sure that 

in the coming months we will be hitting those elusive doubles and also the Men’s A will be 

more comfortable with the format, but together with our team spirit and support for 

everyone, we are a team that our opponents will find hard to beat. 

 

See you all next match home to Cleveland. 

 

Angela Hogan 

Team Manager 

 

 

 


